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All PHODs/ DRMs/ CWMs/ CEWE/ CAQ/ CPM/ PDA/ Dy.CPOs/ Sr.DPQs/ Secy to GM,
Chairman/RRB/MAS,TVC, Addl.Registrar/RCT/MAS, Secretary/RRT/MAS,

Principal MDZTI/TPJ, SRCETC/TBM, ZETTC/AVD,

DPOs/SPOs/WPQOs/APQOs of HQ/Divisions /Workshops/Units.

fawa/sub :Clarification regarding holding of Pension Adalats on Indian
Railways.
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A copy of Railway Board’s letter No. E(WY2023/PA/2 dated 09.10.2023 on the
above subject is enclosed for information guidance and necessary action.
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HETTH FHAT gt AfeFTii/Asst. Personnel Officer / IR & Trg.
Fd THTITA/For Principal Chief Personnel Officer

gfaferfa/Copy to: The General Secretary/SRMU

The General Secretary/AISCTREA

The General Secretary/AIOBCREA

The General Secretary/NFIR

IT Section/PB/HQ - to upload in the SR website.
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No. E(W)}/2023/PAS2 New Delhi, dated'q 10,2023

The General Managers (F)
All Zonal Railways and
Production Units.

Sub: Clarification regarding holding of Pension Adalats on Indian Railways.

Queries are being received from the Railways regarding holding of Pepsion
Adalats on 15 December of current year as stipulated in the Master Circular No.
(8/2019 as Special Pension Adalats were held as per the directives of BoP&PW, In this
regard, it may be noted that Pension Adalats are to be held on 15 of December every
vear by the Railways/PUs, as per instructions contained in aferesaid Master Circular.

2. The Railways/PUs may take necessary action for holding the Pension Adalats, if

not already initiated,

(V. Somadas)
Deputy Director Estt.(Welfare)
Railway Board
Phone No.: 011-47845602
E-mail : v.somdas@gov.in
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